GEORGE BEST BELFAST CITY AIRPORT FORUM

Minutes of Meeting No. 75
Held on Wednesday 18" March 2015 in Conference Room 1 at 7.00pm

Attendees:

Mrs Carol Edwards Forum Deputy Chair
Clir John Montgomery North Down Borough Council
Ms Edel Mullan Belfast City Council
Mrs Julie Allen Belfast City Council
Mr John Moore Belfast Chamber of Commerce

| Dr Colm McNamee Park Road and District Residents’ Association
Dr Daniel V. McCaughan Cultra Residents’ Association
Mrs Isabelle Weir Holywood Residents’ Association
Mr Mark Doherty Belfast Harbour Commissioners
Mr Raymond McNair George Best Belfast City Airport

In attendance:
| Ms Laura Duggan Forum Secretary

1. APOLOGIES, WELCOME AND OPENING REMARKS

Apologies were received from:

| Mr Alan Walker Forum Chair
Clir Adam Newton Belfast City Council
Clir Tom Haire Belfast City Council
Mr Andrew Irvine Belfast City Centre Management
Capt. Harry Brady Aer Lingus Base Captain
Mrs Shelley Cleere Helen's Bay & Crawfordsburn Residents’ Association
Mr Gordon Wright Holywood Residents’ Association
Mr Jonny Currie East Belfast Community Development Agency
Mr Brian Ambrose George Best Belfast City Airport
Mr Scott Kennerley Northern Ireland Consumer Council

The Forum Deputy Chair, Mrs Edwards, welcomed all present to the meeting including Mrs

Isabelle Weir from Holywood Residents’ Association standing in for Mr Wright, and Mr Raymond
| McNair (Airport Finance Director) standing in for Mr Ambrose who was unable to attend the
| meeting due to another engagement.

2. MINUTES OF THE FORUM MEETING HELD ON 26 NOVEMBER 2014

Members agreed that the minutes represented an accurate record of the meeting.
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3.1

3.2

3.3

MATTERS ARISING

Forum response to the Department for Regional Development consultation on the
draft Guidelines for Airport Consultative Committees in NI

Mrs Edwards advised Members that the Forum Chair, Mr Walker, had brought the issues
raised by Members at the November meeting on the consultation on the draft guidelines to
Mr Gillespie’s attention following the meeting.

Mrs Edwards thanked those Members who submitted their organisation’s response to the
consultation to the Forum Secretary and advised Members that, as agreed, Mr Walker
prepared a response to the consultation noting that the guidelines had been discussed at
the November Forum meeting and providing some of the views expressed. However, on
the basis that no consensus can be reached at the Forum, and the fact that individual
organisations might wish to respond directly to the consultation, the Chair's response
referred to the individual consultation responses which were appended to the
correspondence. The Forum Secretary submitted the response on behalf of the Forum to
the Department on 28" January 2015. Mrs Edwards advised that any Members wishing
for a copy of the response should request it from the Forum Secretary.

Airport to look into issue raised by Jonny Currie regarding the political
representative invited to attend the press opportunity for the EBCDA project
supported by the Community Fund

Mr McNair responded on behalf of the Airport by advising Members that it is the Airport's
policy to include anyone closely involved with Community Fund projects in any publicity
generated and this has worked well for the Airport over time. However, it would not be
normal to invite anyone not directly involved in the project and if there has been an
exception to this practice, it was not intentional.

Airport to investigate whether the number of delays post-21:30 hours on the
Manchester route could be addressed

Ms Duggan responded on behalf of the Airport by saying that it had looked into the
reasons for the delays on the Manchester route over the last reporting period and the
delays were due to a range of factors including adverse weather, technical difficulties and
Air Traffic Control delays. Given that Manchester is one of the busiest routes with 7
rotations per day, it would be expected to account for a greater proportion of the delays
post-21:30 hours. However, the Airport will continue to monitor performance on this route.

Mrs Edwards queried if anything will be done by Flybe to improve the scheduling for the
summer period to reduce the number of delays on the Manchester and Birmingham
routes. Ms Duggan responded that the Airport will look into this and report back at the
next meeting.
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